Hmporia, Kansas May 11, 1940

Dr. F. C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Last fall when I changed schools and had my credits transferred here, I lost eight hours of my Phys. Ed., 31M; 32M; 33M; and 34M. I believe they are required courses for Physical Education majors at University of Kansas.

Mr. Ross of Emporia State believes these courses to be practice courses instead of academic courses and will not give me credit for them. If I remember correctly we had both written and practical examinations in these courses, which makes them academic.

I would appreciate it very much if you would write Mr. Ross if these are academic courses.

Hoping that I may hear from you in this regard at your earliest convenience and thanking you for any consideration that you may give this matter, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Donald L. Jacka